
Rule Change 2008 (14) 
 

COLORADO RULES OF CIVIL PROCEDURE  
 

CHAPTER 20 
 

ATTORNEY DISCIPLINE AND DISABILITY PROCEEDINGS, COLORADO 
ATTORNEYS' FUND FOR CLIENT PROTECTION, AND MANDATORY CONTINUING 

LEGAL EDUCATION AND JUDICIAL EDUCATION 
 

Rule 251.28.  Required Action After Disbarment, Suspension, or 
Transfer to Disability. 

 
(a) Effective Date of Order - Winding Up Affairs. Orders 
imposing disbarment or, a definite suspension, or an 
administrative suspension for failure to comply with rules 
governing attorney registration or continuing legal education, 
shall become effective thirty-one days after the date of entry 
of the decision or order, or at such other time as the Supreme 
Court, a Hearing Board, or the Presiding Disciplinary Judge may 
order. Orders imposing immediate suspension,  or transferring an 
attorney to disability inactive status, or for failure to comply 
with rules governing attorney registration or continuing legal 
education, shall become effective immediately upon the date of 
entry of the order, unless otherwise ordered by the Supreme 
Court, a Hearing Board, or the Presiding Disciplinary Judge. 
After the entry of an order of disbarment, suspension unless 
fully stayed (see C.R.C.P. 251.7(a)(3)), or transfer to 
disability inactive status, the attorney may not accept any new 
retainer or employment as an attorney in any new case or legal 
matter; provided, however, that during any period between the 
date of entry of an order and its effective date the attorney 
may, with the consent of the client after full disclosure, wind 
up or complete any matters pending on the date of entry of the 
order. 
(b) through (g)  [No Change] 
 
Amended and Adopted by the Court, En Banc, October 2, 2008, 
effective immediately. 
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